Please Note: These were updated on 10/21/10. These are the draft guidelines until the nex t No Kill Louisville Board of Directors  meeting when edits may or may not be made.  We’ll post an updated version once that decision is reached. Recognizing that shelter animals need help now and not later, the NKL Executive Board are using these  as a general guide. 

Mission: To assist shelter and rescue animals with medical needs.

Guidelines: No Kill Louisville will help pay for all or a portion of corrective and/or life-saving surgeries and procedures, as funds allow.

If No Kill Louisville agrees to help finance or pay for treatment, the agency must guarantee they will not kill the animal. We strongly recommend a foster home or healthiest environment where the injured/ill animal can thrive once it is medically stable.

At this point in time, No Kill Louisville cannot financially assist individual animal owners, so the patient in need must be connected to a shelter or rescue agency. 

Agencies or groups needing assistance should contact a member of the Executive Board (President, Treasurer, and Secretary). If the estimated cost is $400 or less, the Executive Board -- and any additional members appointed as needed by the President -- will decide if No Kill Louisville can help. If the estimated cost for veterinary care is more than $400 the Board of Directors will be contacted via e-mail and the matter will be decided by the larger group. No Kill Louisville will do its best to reach a decision and contact the requesting agency as quickly as possible, hopefully within 48 hours of the initial request.

An agency placing a request must include a price estimate from a licensed, reputable vet. No Kill Louisville will also require pictures of the animal before medical assistance and afterward as well as written updates on the animal(s)’ progress via e-mail or written letter. Also, No Kill Louisville will be in charge of news releases to the media as warranted. Pictures taken of medical procedures are requested, too, if they are not too graphic and if the veterinarians allow photography. Permission to post the pictures on No Kill Louisville’s site is also required. Donors will be updated via the webpage. 

No Kill Louisville reserves the right to have procedures done by veterinarians who offer discounts and special consideration to animals No Kill Louisville is assisting. If an agency insists on using a higher-priced clinic or veterinarian, No Kill Louisville will only pay up to the amount that their veterinarian charges unless there are extenuating circumstances such as specialized surgery. These extenuating circumstances must be agreed upon by the Executive Board and/or a vote of the full board before NKL will agree to take on the full charge.

Due to limited funding, No Kill Louisville will assist shelters and rescue agencies bordering Jefferson County, KY which include Oldham, Shelby, Spencer, Bullitt and Hardin counties in Kentucky and Harrison, Floyd and Clark counties in southern Indiana.

All bills will be paid directly to the agency performing the procedure.

